
 
 

 

 Rehabilitation of William Street Bridge over Cobourg Creek to  

Begin Week of March 10th  

 

Cobourg, ON (March 7, 2025) – The Town of Cobourg would like to notify all residents and 

travellers of upcoming construction on the William Street Bridge.  

Beginning the week of March 10, 2025, rehabilitation work of the William Street Bridge is 

anticipated to commence and will last for approximately eight months. This duration reflects 

the entirety of the project; however, the work will be separated into stages.  

Intermittent impacts to local property owners are expected to be minor in nature as there will 

be vehicular lane reductions from four to two lanes affecting William Street, with one lane 

remaining open in each direction throughout the construction duration. During construction, 

sidewalk closures will occur dependent on phasing.  

There will be signage at appropriate locations to direct pedestrian traffic to use the nearest 

signalized intersection. All attempts will be made to have one (1) sidewalk open on either side 

of the bridge during the construction. 

During this period, however, every effort will be made to ensure residents retain access to 

their properties. Prior to the start date, the Contractor may mobilize to the site to place 

signage and erosion and sediment control measures. 

Access to properties for both vehicle and pedestrian traffic will be maintained, except for very 

short periods. Signage will be installed to provide details on traffic access. 

Although construction can be disruptive, we ask for your patience to complete this work. 

Heavy equipment will generate noise and vibration at times.   

The Contractor will ensure that garbage and recyclables pick-up and all deliveries (including 

mail) are uninterrupted by this construction activity.  

For questions about the William Street Bridge reconstruction work, please contact the Town of 

Cobourg Public Works and Engineering Division at 905-372-9971.  
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Media Contacts 

Kara Euale      

Manager, Communications    

Town of Cobourg     

p: 905-372-4301 x 4105    

e: keuale@cobourg.ca  

 

 

 

About The Town of Cobourg 

The Town of Cobourg is a lakeside community (population 20,500) located on the north shore of Lake 

Ontario halfway between Toronto and Kingston and has been recognized multiple times by 

MoneySense Magazine as “One of Canada’s Best Places to Live” in populations under 25,000.  

Founded in 1798, Cobourg is rich in heritage offering a vibrant downtown, sophisticated small-town 

atmosphere and renowned waterfront that serves as a popular getaway destination. As the largest town 

in Northumberland County, Cobourg is personified by historic Victoria Hall, hosts a 143,000 sq. ft. 

multiple purpose community centre, an educated and skilled labour force, flourishing commercial sector 

and supportive municipal government. Cobourg has received the Federation of Canadian Municipalities 

Sustainable Communities Award, accolades from the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act 

Alliance, and multiple heritage, environmental, and event awards.  
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